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Here and There 
Swoyersville Jr. Footb 

all Sailors, a new member 
of the Pittston Jr. Foot- 
ball League, has set final 
registrations for Satur- 
day, July 10 from 10 a.m. 
to 1 p.m. at the Borough 
Building on the cornder of 
Shoemaker and Main St., 

Swoyersville. 

A five dollar 
registration fee will be 
charged and all boys 

; registering must be ac- 
i. companied by a parent or 
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‘guardian. 

Physicals are being 

planned and arranged and 
will be announced later. 

-0- 

Swoyersville Senior 

Citizens under Project 

Headheld their meeting in 

Holy Trinity School with 
Clara Belle Reggie 

presiding. ‘Vice 
President, secretary and 

treasurer gave their 

reports. Due to illness of 
the secretary, Mrs. Anna 

Novak asked that the 
Senior Citizens replace 
her. The group appointed 

Mary Chipego to finish the 
term. All other committee 
reports were given. 

The group is planning a 
picnic for August 10 at 
Sacred Heart Park in 
Dalls. The Chairperson is 
Agnes Kelly,  co- 
chairperson is Michael 
Kelly. 

Trip chairman Agnes 
Vitanovec said all plans 
are completed for the trip 
to Cape Cod. The group 
will go to the Music Box 

Dinner Playhouse in 
August to see Hello Dolly 

  

Borough Council plans 
to enact sewer fee 

On . July 6, 1982 

Swoyersville Borough 

Council will meet to enact 

its Sewer Use Fee for 

revenues needed to 

complete the budget as 

passed earlier this year. 

The fee ordinance which 

Council opted for in lieu of 
a real estate tax increase, 
as been advertised in the 

_ classified sections of daily 
papers in summary form 

during the past two 
weeks. 

Among the primary 

points of the ordinance is 
the fee structure which 

will be $30 for residences 

and $50 for businesses and 

industry. All non-profit 
organizations, service 

organizations, schools 

and churches will pay the 

$30 sum. Due to the ex- 
tensive research into the 

manner enactment of 

such a fee the bills are 
being mailed out early in 
July. The annual payment 

will be due on or before 
September 30 of this year. 
Though the ordinance 
contains penalty 
provisions for late 

payment Council may 

elect to forego any 

penalty enforcement this 
year due to the short 
payment period. In 
subsequent years 
however, the bills will be 

mailed out in the first 

quarter of the year and 
due by September 30 with 

penalty provisions in 

force. 

Borough Council has 

jointly issued a request to 
residents to cooperate 
fully with this fee as they 
have with the refuse fee 

for garbage collection. 
The revenues. are vitally 
needed this year to 
maintain levels of service 

for the remainder of 1982. 
Though the fee normally 
will be used expressly for 

sanitary sewer  ex- 

penditures other revenues 

have been utilized for 
sanitary sewer costs this 

year until the new fee 
receipts are received. 

Thus those line items of 
the budget are being 
strained by supporting 
both the sanitary sewers 
and the purpose for which 
said funds were intended. 

  
SPECIAL OLYMPICS - The Swoyersville Lions Club, although small in number of 

members, but big in heart when it comes to helping or donating monies to various 

organizations, met recently at Shanky Bar on Hughes St., Swoyersville and donated 

$50 to the area P Special Olympics. Representing the Special Olympics were Gary 

Slick and Lucy Baloga who gave a brief talk on their program. Presenting the checks 

on behalf of the local club was president Atty. Joseph Yeager. Left to right are Gary 

Slick, Lucy Baloga receiving the check from Atty. Joseph Yeager. 

  

— THIS WEEK'S SPECIALS——— 
OUR BEST BLEND OF 

BEEF HAMBURG . 88° 
  

3-1b. box Hazle Park: 

HOT DOGS   3387, 
  
BRAUNSCHWEIGER 
(liverwurst)   89: 

  

  
OPEN TUES. THRU FRI. 8 to 5 — SAT. 8 to 3 (At Our Plant) 

FRENCH STEAK 52 
1285 MAIN ST. SWOYERSVILLE (Located On The Back Road)     

  

Congratulations 

  

Luzerne Boro 

tb Weat Luzerne National Bank are proud 
to be a part of your 100" Birthday 
Celebration. 

As a convenience to our customers and the 

business community our offices will be open 
Friday Evenings until 8 p.m. during July. 

Member FDIC       

with Joe Gula 
and the Wildwood in 
September. 

There will be no more 
arts and crafts until the 
first meeting in Sep- 
tember. 

-0- 

Joe Sonday of Brown 

Street, Swoyersville, 

predicted stardom for 
Tom Watson in golf 

several years ago. One 
day this writer and Joe 
were talking about golf 
and Joe, who was then 

working for Rich and Max 
Arco, told me that Watson 
will be a top golfer and 
was following his career. 

Last week. Watson took 

the US Open the only 
toourney that he didn’t 
win. : 

-0- 
. President Mike Sen- 
tigar .of the Maltby 

Volunteer Fire Co. would 
like to thank everyone 
who helped and attended : 
their recent Bazaar, to 

make this year’s affair 

one of the biggest and 
best. The parade last 
Friday had to be the 
largest as many fire 
companies = participated 
from all over -Nor- 
theastern Pa. In Shanky 
Adamchak of Shanky’s 

Bar, Hughes Street said 

that for all of his years 

that he has seen the 
Maltby Fire Co. parades, 
this has to be the biggest. 

-0 
The Key Stone Kops of 

the Luzerne Centennial 
have been doing a terric 
job in picking up and 
arresting good citizens of 
Luzerne and Swoyersville. 

"and surrounding broughs 
who don’t have a- pin. 
Everything is good 

natured fun and everyone 
is taking it good and 

getting a big kick out of jt. 

Chairman Bob Morgan, 
; announced that he*would': 

like, to thank: .everyene 
who, participated. in the 
parade on Saturday and 
who helped and attended 

their Bazaar over the past 
weekend to make the 

Centennial a big success. 
-0- 

Recently several of our 
local fishermen went on a 

trip to Canada to did 
some fishing way out in 
the boondocks. Had a 

good time, got their limit 

and then after their 

vacation was coming to a 

close, Andy Gomba of 

Maltby Ave.,Swoyers- 
ville, Nick Gomba his 

brother and friends Don 

Boise and Coke Bonka, 

took the plane to get to 
their car. When they were 
getting out of the plane 

they bumped into four 
other fishermen from 

Swoyersville, Bob 

Savage, Steve Cebrick, 

Chick Romanchick and 

Bob Bob. A small world. 
.0- 

Swoyersville was 

saddended again this past 

week over the death of 

William  Valkos of 

Lackawanna Avenue, and 

Mrs. Mary Hilda a former 

resident of Church Street 

and of Late Leader East 

Nursing 

Kingston. 
Home in 

    

Holy Name of Jesus Parish of Shoemaker St., Swoyers- 

ville, will hold its Annual Bazaar on July 8, 9, 10, Thur- 

sday, Friday and Saturday, at the parish grounds on 

Wyoming Ave., Forty Fort. The bazaar will feature 

games, fine food, and live entertainment. The bazaar will 

begin at 6 p.m. each evening. Thursday evening, July 8, 

Pat Ward, the well-known clown, will appear between 7 

and 10 p.m. TV’s Uncle Ted will present his magic show 

THE WYOMING VALLEY WEST HIGH SCHOOL 

VOLLEYBALL TEAM - recently logged a 10-0 record on 

its way to the Wyoming Valley League Championship. 

This completed a 5-year league record of 42 wins and 4 

losses. Four senior members of the team were chosen as 

all-scholastic: Mark Mullen was selected for the third 

year; Bill Schutter for the second consecutive year; and 

Ed Brominski and Ted Ringsdorf for the first time.The 

team was coached by Gene Kelleher and Stewart Harry. 

Kelleher commented, “This is the best volleyball team 

Wyoming Valley West has ever had.” Fhe starting team 

  

   

  

  

  

    
at 7 p.m. on Friday and Saturday, July 9 and 10. Live 

music will be provided nightly by the Last Minit Band. 

Pictured above are bazaar committee members, seated, 

Leo Ryan. Standing left to right, Frank Madden, Victor 

Habib, Dave Rovinsky, Dick Huck, Neal Bennett, Paul 

Monko, Ray Rovinsky, Rita Mesaros, Dan Mesi{§)s, 

Mary Louise Marsh, Louise Callahan, Kathy Bennett, 

Betty Greglock and Gloria Martin. 

consisted of Jeff Marcin, Ted Ringsdorf, Bernie 

Kachinko, Ed Brominski, Bill Schutter, and Mark 

Mullen. Bench strength came from seniors Mike Kupetz, 

Ed Drozdowski, Tom Skudalski and sophomore Ed 

Zawatski. The team is pictured above, left to right are 

Mike Kupetz, Ted Ringsdorf, Ed Brominski, Bernie 
Kachinko, Tom Skudalski. Second row; Coach Gene 

Kelleher, Jeff Marcin, Bill Schutter, Mark Mullen, Ed 

Zawatski, Ed Drozdowski, Jim Dougalas, Coach Stewart 

Harry. 
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Valley Outboard is Wyoming Valley’s only authorized 

outboard dealer. It offers to Mercury outhoard owners 

and boaters something that has been missing in the area 

for years - first rate sales and service department, a 

complete line of Quicksilver parts and accessories and 

the opportunity to purchase new and quality used 

GRAND 
OPENING 

  

"NIGHT OWL 
347 Slocum St., Swoyersville 287-9261 

SUMNER BACHMAN & WARRAN ROSENGRANT 

Invite all their friends and customers to an 

EARLY 4th OF JULY CELEBRATION 

with their GRAND OPENING 

the 29th and 30th of Jun 
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GARY CUTTER —— Servi \ 
and 

TOM SCHAPPERT 
8 o'clock each evening (Tues. 

& Wed. June 28th & 30th) 

BUFFALD WINGS 
etc. 

beginning at 8:00 P.M. 
each evening.         . as an elementary or early 

: daughter of 

| Margaret 
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engines. It is owned and operated by Jerry Yanchick of 

Swoyersville and Vince Splendido of Wyoming, located at 

180 Sidney St., Swoyersville. Left to right are Vince 

Splendido, Jerry Yanchick, Louis Splendido, Vince 

Splendido and Michael Yanchick. 

Kolojejchick 

graduates 

cum laude 
CUM LAUDE- Karen M. 

Kolojejchick, 1978 

graduate of Wyoming 

Valley West High School, 

recently graduated cum 

laude from Marywood 

college with a B.S. in 

Elementary and early 

childhood education. Miss 

Kolojejchick was involved 

in Marywood’s Singers, 

Student Pennsylvania 

State Education 

Association, teacher 

education committee and 

class activities. She also 

was a University of 
Scranton Singers. Karen 

plans to seek employment   childhood education. She 

also plans to do graduate 

work in art and bilingual 

studies. She is the 

Mrs. 

Kolojejchick 

and the late Leonard G. 

Kolojejchick of 74 

Mountain St., Swoyer- 

sville. 
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